

The Percentage of the Perce Eglos News

Messages from Mrs Sanderson

Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you to everyone who brought in a donation for the, now Christmas, tombola. Our fabulous PTA worked so hard to try to provide a Summer Fayre, which then due to weather conditions, moved to an Autumn Fayre, but unfortunately their best endeavours were thwarted, and the difficult decision to put all focusses on providing a GREAT Christmas fayre was taken. We look forward to the Christmas Fayre on the 6th December.

Wrap Around Care—Boomerang

Thank you so much to the parents who have offered feedback regarding the booking of our Wrap Around Care. We are moving our booking system to ParentPay very soon (details to follow), but in the meantime, in light of your feedback we have made some alterations which will allow you to block-book child care in advance, and up to 2:30pm on the afternoon you require afterschool club/ breakfast club for the next day. (Please see separate email regarding full details.)

I hope that these adaptations are effective and easier for parents to manage, but as ever any feedback is gratefully received.

Have a lovely weekend,

Vicky Sanderson

Team Points!

<u>Davy</u>	<u>Trevithick</u>	<u>Kingsley</u>	<u>Trengrouse</u>	
595	540	686	599	

Calendar

Additions in white

30.09.24 - Touch Rugby Event- Invite Only

07.10.24 - Reading/Phonics open afternoon**

08.10.24 - Cross Country Race 2*

11.10.24 - INSET DAY

14.10.24 - INSET DAY

14.10.24 - Football League—Invite only

28.10.24 - 01.11.24 - HALF TERM

04.11.24 - Football League—Invite only

06.11.24 - Cross Country Race 3*

11-15.11.24 - Parents Evening Week*

18.11.24 - Maths open afternoon*

25.11.24 - Helston food bank donations open

6.12.24 - PTA Christmas Fayre 3:15pm

11.12.24 - Christmas dinner day

13.12.24 - Food bank donations close

16.12.24 - EYFS Christmas Play - Matinee*

17.12.24 - Year 1 Christmas Play - Evening*

20.12.24 - Year 6 Christingle

20.12.24 - Last day of term

* More information to follow

** More information overleaf

Please remember to cut grapes in half for packed lunches or snacks



The Pen

PUPIL OF THE WEEK

Proudly presented to

YR Gunwalloe	Elio and Freddie	Y3 Crantock	Abigail and Lucas
YR Poldhu	Clara and George	Y4 Coverack	Hugo and Riley
Y1 Rinsey	Noah C and Archer	Y4 Gwithian	Eloise and Arlo
Y1 Godrevy	Joshua and Nola	Y5 Sennen	Luke and Daisy
Y2 Swanpool	Jude and Aubrey	Y5 Zennor	Evie and Nico
Y2 Maenporth	Nico and Indi	Y6 Fistral	Thomas and Stanley
Y3 Portreath	Evelyn and Bowen	Y6 Holywell	Georgina and Mollie

Boomerang Booking links

	Breakfast Club	After School Club
Week commencing 7 th October	https://forms.office.com/r/ q9a1qXcqAa	https://forms.office.com/r/ wGTEKvbXbQ
Week commencing 14 th October	https://forms.office.com/r/ kZvZYHAjXx	https://forms.office.com/r/ cKOGRP0zjb
Week commencing 21 st October	https://forms.office.com/r/jVjYcYc4qe	https://forms.office.com/r/ TnRKq2ncnL
Week commencing 4 th November	https://forms.office.com/r/ CErwAcUBpR	https://forms.office.com/r/ Fbi7XqLYXv

Home learning

This year we are focusing on reading as our required priority homework. Therefore, we request that all children read their school reading book every night and get their reading records signed by a parent/ carer. Further information on this will be shared at our open afternoon on Maths-Whizz phonics and reading.



We will be sending home weekly spellings for children to practice from Reception-Year 6, which will be tested weekly. We will also be sending home logins for Times Tables Rock Stars and Maths Whizz for children from Y2-Y6 to continue their maths learning at home. Further details to follow.

Please note that the spellings and maths home learning will help your child consolidate their in-school learning, however is not mandatory.







Reading Sounds

This week in Year 1, we have been reviewing some of our Set 2 sounds. You can use the links below to watch the videos together and support your child with reading the sounds at home.

- ay https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/DS37qEEI/FP5CEdHh
- ee https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/IDEyyofY/68CXORtr
- igh https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/vb4TE1hU/z3guVm56
- ow https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/jmOnmQRs/FMvIV5A3
 - oo https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/J4fBIKIY/STEylUdw
 - oo https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EDyDtDie/7S1CqtFl









Scholastic Book Fayre

We will run the book fair on Wednesday 2nd and Friday 4th October in the Library from 3:15pm to 4:00pm. Payments can be made by cash or by scanning the QR code on the day.

Please can we remind parents and carers the importance of parking considerately both for the safety of our children and respect for the local community. Many thanks

Letters

Please find below a list of all letters sent home recently. If for any reason you need another copy or require more information, please first look at our website:

https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/ newsletter/

or alternatively ring the school office to speak to a member of the team.

- Year 1 Local Walk
- •

Foundation News

This week as Mathematicians, Poldhu and Gunwalloe Classes have been thinking carefully about how to sort objects into groups. They have been very creative with their ideas, using the properties of colours, shapes and textures to decide their own rules for sorting. As performers, the Foundation children have been enjoying singing number rhymes and learning to use their fingers to show 1 more and 1 less to 5. Well done, Mathematicians!



Sports at Parc Eglos

Sporting news...

This week our Netball club started and there are still spaces for any year 5/6 boys or girls that would like to join! Please contact the office if you would like your child to be added on, it is on a Thursday night after school until 4.15pm.

It is not too late to book on to one of the after school sports clubs! Prices are reduced every week to reflect how many session are remaining. Please click the links below for more information or if you would like to book your child on to one of the clubs for this half term.

Plymouth Argyle

3/4 Football - https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/wcasc-parc-eglos-tuesdays.html

5/6 Basketball - https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/wcasc-parc-eglos-wednesdays.html

5/6 Tag Rugby - https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/wcasc-parc-eglos-fridays.html

Jo Simms

There are still places available:

Mondays Year 1 & 2 Stretch and relax (similar to yoga/pilates)

Tuesdays Year 1 & 2 Cheer dance

Wednesdays Year 2 & 3 Stretch and relax (similar to yoga/pilates)

If you would like to book a place, please contact Jo Simms by email

jo@oceanacademyofdance.co.uk











Heroes Lunch Clubs

12-1pm Wednesday & Friday - Playground/Bus Garden

Children are welcome to come and join Mrs Monks for some games. She is also there to support children if they have any worries.

12-1pm Monday & Thursday - Library

Mrs Monks will be available for a drop in session for any of the service children to come along and chat. She will also have resources available for those children with a deployed parent to help them keep in touch or get ready for a return (welcome home banners).

Afternoons in school time - Mrs Monks is available to support service children as individuals or in small groups, If you feel this would benefit your child/ren please make contact either via class teacher of using the Heroes email address: Parceqlosheroes@croftymat.org

Heroes Meet and Greets (open to our service families)

3.15-4.45pm

Thursday 17th October 2024 and Monday 9th December 2024 Come and join in with other service families, enjoys some activities and refreshments. We will also have representatives from Culdrose with us.

Remembrance Parade

Sunday 10th November 2024
Meet at Trengrouse Way carpark from 10.15am
Open to the whole school
Come and Join Mrs Monks to Parade as a school (we kindly ask that where possible the children wear uniform).

<u>Camo Day - Non uniform day (whole school)</u>

Thursday 13th February 2025 - Raising awareness of our service connections and raising funds for a charity connected to our military families.



